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London Fire Brigade Headquarters 
169 Union Street  London  SE1 0LL 
T 020 8555 1200  F 020 7960 3602 

Textphone 020 7960 3629 
london-fire.gov.uk 

Freedom of Information request reference number: 6302.2 

Date of response: 02/08/2022 

Request: 

Wyndham House, 24 Bryanston Square, London, W1H 2DS 

I would like to know if any further notices have been issued or any action has been taken by London Fire Brigade 
in relation to the same property (Wyndham House) since the notice of deficiencies was issued on the 
30.04.2021. I also hereby respectfully request copies of any such notices or details of any action taken by 
London Fire Brigade if such information is available. 

Response: 

Our Fire Safety Regulatory (FSR) team have confirmed that no further fire safety visits have been made to this 
address since April 2021 so no further notices are held by the LFB. 

Please note, when an informal notification of (fire safety) deficiencies (NOD) is issued for the premises, the expectation 
is that the issues are minor enough that they can be rectified without needing any formal intervention from the LFB 
(which is different to an Enforcement Notice).   

As such, it would be for the Responsible Person(s) of the premises to be satisfied the deficiencies noted are addressed 
appropriately and within the recommend time frame.  The LFB will then check these issues when the property is visited 
at the next routine inspection (according to the level of risk). 

We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information about this 
process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website. 

https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/community/public-notices/
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/
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